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Summary of the Minutes
Teleconference Executive Committee Meeting

Friday September 17, 2004
Present: David Dozois, Chair; David Hodgins, Past-chair; Catherine Lee, Secretary-Treasurer; Kerry Mothersill Regrets:  Mike Coons (student representative)

Membership and Financial Report (Kerry)

Kerry reported that there were 200 student and 435 regular members in the Section. Current bank balance was $9839.53 and total assets were $13,860.26. The expenses since June 11 were reviewed.
Summaries of Executive Meetings for Web Site (David H.)
David H. to send minute summaries of the ABM and June 11, 2004 Executive Meeting to David Hart for the website and to Deb Dobson for the newsletter. 
Update on Fact Sheets (Adam)

The Fact Sheets on Sexual Dysfunction. Pain and Gambling are being finalized by CPA office. John Service indicated that they have a system for tracking the Fact Sheet development process. Adam will set up our own tacking process to ensure timely posting on the CPA website. The possibility of developing a Fact Sheet on Bipolar Disorder was discussed. Adam will identify individuals who may wish to prepare a Fact Sheet on this area. David D. discussed the issue of CPA’s desire to extend fact sheet preparation to other sections with Ian Nicolson. Ian indicated that he would bring our concerns to the Board with regard to the establishment of a process for reviewing submissions.
List Serve Update (Kerry)

Kerry to send a note to the membership via the list serve advising how to make a post concerning employment opportunities. A summary of how the list serve works will be sent to Deb for the newsletter. David Hodgins will update the web site. This responsibility will be added to the duties of the Past President. 
“Join Us” ad in Psynopsis (David D.)

David D. sent this to Ivan for inclusion in the next issue of Psynopsis.

CPA 2005 Convention 

The bulk of the conference call was spent discussing potential speakers and activities for the convention. Catherine and Adam will look into ways of publicizing the public lecture and the Pre Convention workshop.
 Student Awards 2005 (Catherine)

It was decided to offer a student award of $500.00 again this year. The increase of the award to $500.00 had the desired effect of increasing the number of submissions for the award.  Limitations will be maximum of 10 pages (Title page, Abstract page plus 8 pages of text) plus references. Changes will be made in the Newsletter notice
Review of Clinical Submissions to CPA 2005, Preparation of Information re Clinical Section Sponsored Events for Web Site, Newsletter & Listserve (Catherine) 
Catherine has lined up 8 reviewers for submissions.
Call for Fellows (Catherine)

Discussion of potential fellows. Call advertised to members.
Call for Nominations to the Executive (David H.)

We need a Chair Elect. Potential candidates were discussed.
Nomination for CPA Board (Practitioner)
It was agreed that we would put a call to the membership though the list serve (David D.). One nomination was received.
New Initiatives for 2004-2005 (David)

Advocacy

David D. to contact John Service and Ian Nicholson about how the section could contribute to the national initiative.
Survey of Membership

David to draft a brief survey and circulate to the executive for comment. 
Mid-winter Meeting, location and dates (David D., Catherine)

The meeting will be held in Ottawa.  January 29, 2005 is the date of the meeting. 
Other Business 

Preconvention Workshop: Criteria for canceling a preconvention workshop. Issues include number of members who have registered, if presenter has booked flight specifically to present the workshop, etc. David D. will contact CPA about the timing of  workshop cancellation. It was agreed that we would advance the pre convention workshop person as a Category 1 speaker to assist in covering costs of registration and travel. Adam to review the workshop fee structure and make a recommendation. 
Closure of the Internship: The Section needs to be responsive to closures. We are waiting to hear from Mike about this issue.
